
Inside this Issue:
From the Library 1

Playful Pieces Challenge 1

Community Quilts 2

New & Returning Members 2

Elected Officers 2

Quilt Show 2010 3

Future Programs 3

Member Birthdays 3

Guild History 4

Door Prize Winners 4

Events Around California 5

Block of the Month 6

Quilt History Quiz 6

Food Bank Drive 7

Quilting Resources 7

This Month:

October 8th Mtg.
Wear name tags x

Return Library books x

Bring canned goods for  x
donation

October 17th Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
November edition 

October 15th  Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 
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Halloween is the first of many holidays between 
October and March that can give your challenge 
quilt an extra spark.  Your quilt might wind up a 
cherished decoration for your favorite holiday.  
Who knows?

Halloween jack o'lanterns, trick or treat bags, 
ghosts with pockets in their sheets, or witches 
carrying sacks of goodies as they swoop across 
the night sky can all be part of a quilt adorned 
with black and orange postage stamp garlands.  

Veterans' Day gives a chance to do a patriotic 
quilt, while Thanksgiving abounds with pilgrims, 
Indians, turkeys and cornucopias.

Hanukkah menorahs and dreidels come first this 
year, and then Christmas with trees and stock-
ings galore.  And then theres Kwanzaa with its 
gorgeous African fabrics, bountiful food items, 
and its celebration of family with gratitude for 
the harvest.

New Year's celebrations, football games, and 
resolutions would sparkle with silvery and blue 
postage stamps, pigskin pockets and your reso-
lution to quilt more, clean less in 2010.  The New 
Year also brings Valentine's Day, Lincoln's and 
Washington's birthdays,  St. Patrick's Day, and 
Easter.  Some of these are after your challenge 
quilt is due--but, hey, if you love one of these 
holidays go for it.

Postage stamps can ramble through any of 
these holidays, especially in colors we associate 
with them.  Pockets might take some creative 
thinking, but Old Mr. Webster says a pocket is 
"a shaped piece of fabric inside or outside a 
garment  which forms a pouch for carrying small 
things."  Any shape can become a pocket, even a 
birthday cake.

Don't get stuck outside or inside the box.  Think 
hexagons, triangles pentagrams, and circles!

March 18 is the big Challenge show!  Let your 
brain cells roll!  Maybe a Mardi Gras quilt is the 
one for you!

Judith Nybakken  
Jean Mac Millan

Thanks to all who contributed to our Library 
Sale in July.  Your generosity allowed us to add 
almost $400 to Guild coffers, give “welcome” 
books to 20+ new members, and add some trea-
sures to the Library. In addition to the latest vol-
umes by Eleanor Burns and Kaffe Fassett, we’ve 
added some books inspired by the International 
Quilt show in Long Beach. Please take a look! 

•  Small Blocks, Stunning Quilts (Storms/Kinch)  
Quilt Mania said, “For lovers of traditional quilts 
with gazillions of minute pieces and fussy con-
struction, this book is absolutely fabulous. . .The 
results are out of this world.” 

•  Photo-Inspired Art Quilts: From Composi-
tion to Finished Piece (Wiener/Zieman w/DVD)  
Long Beach had gorgeous sliced-photo group 
quilts!  This book covers how to identify a good 
photo for a quilt, translate it into a fabric collage, 
and embellish it with thread painting, machine 
appliqué and fabric collage.

•  Viva Venezia!: Timeless Quilts Inspired by 
Italian Mosaic Floors (Porter) Until Norah Mc-
Meeking writes another book. . .

•  American Jane's Quilts For All Seasons: And 
Some for No Reason.  Sandy Klop’s booth was 
brimming with cheery retro quilts. About her 
book, Midwest Review says, “From remakes of 
classic folk art and traditional designs to fun 
simple quilts and themes, piecing and applique 
techniques alike are combined . . . for an out-
standing presentation.”

•  Fearless Design for Every Quilter: Tradition-
al and Contemporary, 10 Lessons, Creativity 
& Critique. Lorraine Torrence inspired us with 
her jacket patterns in Long Beach, but her book 
takes readers to a quilt workshop where she 
guides students to improve their work using  
10 design principles.

•  Material Obsession: Modern Quilts with 
Traditional Roots. (Fielke/Doughty)  Australian 
authors offer fresh and modern approaches to 
traditional designs.

From the Library: Check Us Out! Playful Pieces Holiday Time 



October 2009Page 2

Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2009-2010

Lupe N. Garcia  
6534 Camino Venturso 
Goleta, CA 93117 
lupe.garcia@sq.ucsb.edu

Ann McGorty 
1343 Portesuello Ave. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
2annmcg@cox.net

Rita Mondok 
85 Willow Springs Lane #103 
Goleta, CA 93118 
rmondok@comcast.net

Cynthia Scollard 
5104 South 274th Place 
Kent, WA 98032 
c.scollard@comcast.net

Suzanne Zanesco 
5075 Parkwood Pl 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
suziz@verizon.net

Welcome New  
Members: 

Cheryl Johnson 
280 Santa Barbara Shores 
Goleta, CA 93117 
cheryls.glass@gmail.com

Colby Kline 
420 Ruth 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
colbykline43@gmail.com

Ann Mark 
P.O. Box 1043 
Santa Ynez, CA 93460 
annmarie@silcom.com

Nancy King 
3931 Harrold Ave. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
znancy@rain.org

Nancy Mondok 
84 Willow Springs Lane #103 
Goleta, CA 93117 
nmondok@impulsse.net

Judith Patterson 
2127 Summerland Heights Ln. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
jjpat1@cox.net

Patricia Shewczyk 
5044 Walnut Park Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 

...and Returning    
Members: 

Community Quilts Project
This year the Community Quilts Project will be working with two 
agencies.  Hospice, as we know, works to bring support to individu-
als who are nearing the end of their life and assists their family 
members through their loss.  Hospice is appreciative of quilts of 
all sizes as they service every age group.  If you might be thinking 
about a wheelchair lap quilt, suggested ize is 36” x 60”.  For a smaller 
project, consider creating a narrower quilt to be used as a shawl.

We are also working with the Assistance League of Santa Barbara’s 
Fostering Friends Project.  These quilts are being requested for 
teenagers who are in the process of leaving foster care as emanci-
pated adults.  The Assistance League works to provide them some 
very basic items which are presented at an annual June ceremony, 
acknowledging this life change.  Our donation will be part of a 
package to get them started in independent living.  The Fostering 
Friends Project coordinators shared that the quilts are treasured by 
the teenagers and make their way to the top of their bed.  For this 
Guild donation, we are using 50” x 70” as a large lap quilt guide.

At our September meeting, it was exciting to have such a warm, 
enthusiastic response to the Community Quilts Project.  Thank 
you for providing fabric, offering to donate quilts and taking 
kits that will challenge your creativity.  Based on your requests, 
we will do our best to provide batting and some backing fab-
ric.  If you don’t have time to make a quilt from beginning to end, 
look through your UFOs.  You might find the perfect piece beg-
ging to find a home through our Community Quilts Project.  

Both Hospice and the Assistance League are work-
ing with individuals who are in major life transitions.  
Again, thank you for supporting these agencies’ work 
and please come visit us at the next Guild meeting.

Yolanda Garcia & Louise Salgado, Community Quilts Co-Chairs

President:   
Darilyn Kisch 

VP Programs:   
Cathe Hedrick

Speaker Liaison: 
Dee Johnson  

Workshop Coordinator:   
Patty Six

Recording Secretary:   
Priscilla Jacobs 

Corresponding Secretary:   
Barbara MacCallum 

Treasurer:   
Ky Easton 

Parliamentarian:   
Edalee Keehn

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  & 
Jean Faison 

Public Relations: 
Kathy Rose 

2010 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford

Block of the Month:   
Naomi Hicks &  
Debbie Breyman 

Challenge:   
Judith Nybakken &  
Jean MacMillan

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer &  
Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Gwen Sangster Wagy

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips 

Community Projects:   
Yolanda Garcia &  
Louise Salgado

Door Prizes:   
Sue Kadner &  
Chris Allen 

Historian: 
Betty Kelley 

Librarian:   
Heather Georgakis 

Refreshments:   
Marie Butcher 

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Suzy Pelovsky

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber 

Welcome Committee:  
Diane Moore 

Opportunity Quilt 2009:   
Quilt Provider:  Kathy Draine  
Ticket Sales:  Sue Davies 
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Future Programs 
November  
Jill Schumacher's lecture will be Creating Your 
Heirloom of Tomorrow. Jill's workshop class is for 
those who have explored beginning machine 
quilting but would like to learn more.  This class 
is geared toward the quilter who can do simple 
machine quilting basics but wants to learn more 
elaborate designs and how to stitch them.  This is 
taught, using your home machine.  She will teach 
you to quilt beautiful feather designs and bor-
ders and even add some decorative background 
designs.  You will have a miniature whole cloth 
quilt suitable for a wall hanging or to be made 
into a designer pillow when you complete your 
project. www.quiltmakertothequeen.com

December 
Joe Cunningham is a musician AND a quil-
ter!  He was inspired by a man named "Joe the 
Quilter" who lived in England 200 years ago.  His 
show will tell us his own story and he'll share 
his unique quilts accompanied with some of his 
music.  This is going to be a fun evening. 
www.joethequilter.com

January  
Yvonne Porcella specializes in wearable and art 
quilts.  Her work is a vibrant expression of an art-
ist who knows how to handle color.

Dee Johnson, Speaker Liaison

October Birthdays 
Happy Birthday to one and all!

Maren Johnston  Oct 5 
Donna Butera  Oct 6 
Jeanne Surber  Oct 6 
Marilyn Kisch   Oct 7 
Bonnie Barber   Oct 8 
Jean  Phillips  Oct 9 
Mary Deweese  Oct 13  
Christine Allen    Oct 16 
Toni Percival  Oct 19 
Ann McGorty  Oct 22 

 
Nancy Mondok  Oct 22 
Arla Wardell  Oct 23 
Liz Zok   Oct 24 
Diane Eardley  Oct 25 
Evelyn Gorrindo  Oct 25 
Joann Conklin  Oct 25 
Kathy Laabs  Oct 25 
Sandy Hess   Oct 25 
Sue Dixon  Oct 25 
Maggie Godwin  Steward Oct 26 
Nola Ferguson  Oct 26 
Zoë Primrose   Oct 28

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  

P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

http://www.coastalquilters.org

Subscriptions are free to members.

www.coastalquilters.org

The guild website 
has some great new features! 

• Pictures of all 2009 Challenge quilts 
• Labeled pictures of all  

2008 Harvest of Colors quilts 
• Expanded events calendar

Believe it or not, we are a year away from our next Harvest of Colors Quilt Show.  That 
means that you have a few things to add to your “to do” list, namely 1) make a quilt, 
2) sign up to help with the planning committee and 3) start thinking about where 
you would like to volunteer if you are not on the planning committee.

There are a few spots remaining to be filled on the committee.  

Graphic Artist – we are looking for someone with graphic experience for the design 
and production of our Quilt Show poster.  We have some great ideas – and a wonder-
ful featured artist – to inspire your creativity!  (This is not a committee position, but a 
job that needs to be done quite soon.)

Public Relations (local) – this person, or group, will be responsible for distribution 
of bookmarks and posters to California quilt shows, local stores and venues, as well 
as setting up special displays (library) or events (1st Thursday) to publicize our show 
to a local audience.

Sponsor Coordinator – this person, or group, will seek vendors, stores, or individu-
als who would like to advertise in our program.

Hanging – this person, or group, is responsible for making sure the quilts are dis-
played properly at the show (for full description, please contact me).  There are a few 
things that need to be arranged soon, but most of this work will be done during the 
last month and day before the show.

Vice–Chair – I would like to have a “right hand person” to assist me in keeping or-
ganized and handling details that need to be done during the work week (when I’m 
otherwise employed).

We had a very productive budget planning meeting on September 12th.  However, 
we came to the realization that with costs going up and the uncertainty of the 
economy we have our work cut out for us to make this a truly successful and profit-
able endeavor.  We will be putting our heads together to come up with creative ways 
to increase the attendance at our show.

We also planned our future Quilt Show meetings, which will be held on the Saturday 
after the  Guild meeting in all except a couple of months.  If you would like a full list-
ing of meeting dates, please contact me at kjpickford@cox.net. 

Since our show is a “Members Showcase,” we have asked our very own Norah 
McMeeking to be our Featured Artist at the 2010 show – and she said YES!  We are 
currently working on some fun ideas to feature her talent, and that of her students, 
at the show.

Karen Pickford, Quilt Show Chairperson

Quilt Show 2010
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A Brief History of Our Guild
Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a California 
non-profit, educational and charitable organization.  It was of-
ficially organized in 1988 after two years of informal monthly gath-
erings of women interested in quilts and quiltmaking.  Marty Frolli, 
one of the original six members, became its first president in 1988. 

As its membership increased, the Guild rapidly outgrew its 
original meeting place at the Goleta Public Library, moving first 
to Samarkand Retirement Home in the San Roque area of Santa 
Barbara, and then to its present meeting location at St. An-
drew’s Presbyterian Church on Auhay Drive in Santa Barbara.  

In 1989 the Guild was asked to participate in the Goleta Valley 
Days Celebration, now called the Lemon Festival.  As a result, the 
Guild’s first quilt show was held at the Goleta Valley Community 
Center.  The show was such a success that it was repeated in 1990 
and 1991, along with an exhibit of quilts at the July 4th celebra-
tions at the historic Stow House in Goleta in 1988 through 1990.  

Numerous other local quilt exhibits sponsored by the Guild 
were held, including “Fantaseas” in 1991 at the Santa Bar-
bara Sea Center, “From Traditional to Contemporary” in 
1991 at the Santa Barbara Public Library, and “Quilts and 
Quilt Stories” in 1992 at the Goleta Public Library.  

The Guild’s first large juried show, “Natural Impressions I,” was 
held in 1991 at the Santa Barbara Museum of Natural History, 
coinciding with the Museum’s 75th Anniversary Celebration.  
The Guild made a quilt depicting the history and exhibits of the 
museum, which hung there during and after the show.   “Natu-
ral Impressions II” followed in 1995, also hanging at the Santa 
Barbara Museum of Natural History.  Beginning in the fall of 
1998, the Guild has held biennial members’ showcases under 
the name “Harvest of Colors” at the Earl Warren Showgrounds 
in Santa Barbara.  These are juried shows and also feature an 
array of vendors, as well as a Gift Boutique with items made 
exclusively by Guild members.  More recent shows have also 
featured a selected Guest Artist who enjoys national acclaim.

We are very dedicated in our commitment to philanthropic 
support for our community.  Each year the Community Quilts 
Committee selects one or more local charitable organizations to 
receive quilts or other specialty items made by CQG members.  
In past years, quilts have been donated to the Women’s Shelter, 
Transition House, Hospice, The Linus Project, Santa Barbara Cot-
tage Hospital’s Neo-Natal Center, The Unity Shop, The Teddy Bear 
Cancer Foundation and many other community organizations.

To commemorate our 20th anniversary in 2008, the Guild re-
ceived a “Certificate of Special Congressional Recognition” for 
outstanding public service to the community signed by 23rd 
Congressional District Representative Lois Capps, U.S. House of 
Representatives-D.  The Guild also received a “Letter of Recog-
nition” from the City of Santa Barbara signed by Mayor Marty 
Blum, honoring our service to the community through the 
donation of quilts and other items to local nonprofit organiza-
tions, as well as providing historical information and education 
on quilting through monthly meetings and monetary support to 
Santa Barbara City College/Adult Education Quilting Classes.

The Guild’s fiscal year originally followed the calendar 
year, but in 2008 was changed to run from July 1 through 
June 30 of the following year.   Our past presidents are:

• Marty Frolli  1988 through 1989
• Carol Boyce  1990 through 1991
• Barbara Maxwell 1992 through 1993
• Judy Gorrindo 1994 through 1995
• Maggie Godwin 1996
• Norah McMeeking 1997 through 1998
• Ranell Hansen 1999 through 2000
• Diane Eardley 2001 through 2002
• Susan West  2003 through 2004
• Betty Kelley  2005 through 2006
• Karin Cooper  2007 through June 2008
• Darilyn Kisch  July 2008 through June 2010
  
A very charming “first person” account of the Guild’s history as 
told by Marty Frolli appears on our Guild website at:   http://www.
coastalquilters.org/membership/GuildHistory.pdf.  In addition, the 
public certificates of recognition received by the Guild honoring 
our 20th anniversary are available for viewing on our “Media Page”.

    - By The Rambling Rose

A BIG Thank You to Our Donors! 
We appreciate the support of those who donated items 
for September door prizes including:

Baron's Fabrics•	
Craft Essentials•	
Grant House •	
June Taylor•	
Quilt Ventura•	

The Creation Station•	
The Treasure Hunt•	
The Warm Company•	
Wonderfil Speciality •	
Threads

Candace Burton x
Linda Goena x

Toni Percival x
Gwen Sangster Wagy x

Kathy Piasecki x

Our thanks to all who bought tickets, which help support 
Guild activities. We hope the winners enjoy their prizes.

Thanks also go to Julie Mock for helping out with Door Prizes this 
month. 

Chris Allen & Sue Kadner, Door Prize Chairs 
sgkad@yahoo.com

Lucky SEPTEMBER Door Prize Winners 
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Events Around California
Old Town Temecula Outdoor Quilt Show 
October 3, 2009

Admission is FREE to our lovely annual outdoor show. Over 150 
quilts on display on eaves and porches of Old Town businesses 
along Front Street from Moreno to Santiago Road. Valley of the 
Mist Quilters’ Guild members will be on hand to answer questions 
and give information about featured quilts and quilt-making. In 
addition to guild member quilts, past Guild President and Guild 
Challenge quilts will be displayed. In front of the Temecula Com-
munity Theater, there will be a silent auction for small quilted 
items and at noon, a live auction for larger quilts. A portion of the 
auction proceeds will go directly to a local charity. More info to 
come soon!

Email Contact: vomqg@yahoo.com
Website: http://www.valleyofthemistquilters.com/pages/quilt

A Gathering Under the Oaks
October 3-4, 2009
Quilt Show and Quilt Auction Sat. 10-5 Sun. 10-3; 

California Lutheran University  
Gilbert Sports Arena 
60 W. Olsen Road 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91360 

Email Contact: Laura Murphy at lmurphy8@roadrunner.com

El Camino Quilters presents “JOURNEYS”  
October 16, 2009, 10 – 5 
October 17, 2009  10 – 4

Located in the Clarke Field House at Cal State San Marcos. 
(Same place as 2007) Free parking, husbands free. More than 200 
quilts, fabulous Boutique, Opportunity Baskets, Live Auction on 
Saturday, Make and Take It, Special Exhibit – Quilts of our Journeys. 

Ride the Sprinter from Oceanside!

Email Contact: Heather (kiwikwilta@cox.net) or Dee (deequilts@cox.net)
Website: www.elcaminoquilters.com

Mountain Quilters of Idyllwild
October 17, 10-4
October 18, 10-3  
Admission is $5.00 and husbands are free.

This event will be held at Idyllwild Elementary School, located on 
the corner of Hwy 243 and Saunders Meadow Road. This is our first 
2 day event and we will display over 100 quilts for your viewing 
pleasure. You will have several vendors for your shopping pleasure, 
as well as our Country Store, which features hand-made items by 
Guild members. We have free parking, Opportunity Quilt drawing, 
silent auction, a featured quilter and much more. Come and enjoy 
our clean mountain air and bring a friend. 

Email Contact: cumming.tj@verizon.net

Orange Grove Quilters Guild - Quilt Auction & Tea 
October 24

Email Contact: ibic@aol.com; sharon@hritzy.com
Website: www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com

Quilted Treasures Quilt Show
November 6-7, 2009 10- 4 

Presented by the Fallbrook Quilt Guild. Vendors, Quilters' Cafe, 
over 200 quilts on display, Opportunity Quilt raffle, and much 
more.

Fallbrook Presbyterian Church
463 S. Stage Coach Lane
Fallbrook, CA 92028

Email Contact: scott760760@hotmail.com
Website: www.fallbrookquiltguild.com

"A Harvest of Quilts"
November 7, 10 – 4
November 8, 10 - 3:30

2009 Quilt Show presented by the Flying Geese Quilters Guild 

Soka University 
1 University Drive
Aliso Viejo, CA 92656

Website: http://www.flyinggeese.net/quiltshow.htm

The Traveling Quilters
November 7, 2009

Trip to the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library and Quilt Shops. 
Okay, so it’s not quilt-related. But we want to see it and think you 
might enjoy it also. We will visit the museum and Air Force One. 
Lunch will be at the museum (not included). 

We have to get some quilt-related stuff in, so we will visit two quilt 
shops: Candy’s Quiltworks and Cotton and Chocolate. This is a great 
trip to bring the husbands along. They can visit while we shop!

Email Contact: sue@travelingquilters.com
Website: www.travelingquilters.com

Pine Needles Quilt Guild Holiday Home Tour 
December 5, 11-4

16th annual wrightwood holiday home tour and boutique, pre-
sented by Pine Needles Quilt Guild and Wrightwood Friends of the 
Library.  Visit four Wrightwood homes that are beautifully deco-
rated with quilts for the holidays. Also available: our popular craft 
boutique located in the Wrightwood Community Building, and a 
refreshment house.

Email Contact: wwbowmans@mac.com
Website: www.pnqg.org
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Block of the Month for November

How much do YOU know about quilting history? 
Take the PBS “Quilting Quiz” and see how you do.   Go to 

http://www.pbs.org/americaquilts/index.html
Click on “Take the Quilting Quiz” (in the top right corner) and have fun!  (Don’t cheat!)  

To see how you did, click on the “answer key” at the bottom.  
- The Rambling Rose
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Antique Quilt Dating Guide —  
By Style 
Written by Kimberly Wulfert 
www.antiquequiltdatingguides.com 
805.649.1821

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints 
and flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Professional Organizer Juli Shulem 
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room 
better, or perhaps other places as 
well?  24 yrs. experience organizing 
spaces and people.  For a complete list 
of services check my website:   
www.julishulem.com   
964-2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

The Sewing Parlour 
Silk thread, classes, Floriani stabilizers 
and interfacing  
1333 De La Vina Street; Suite A 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.thesewingparlour.com 
805.899.0058

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360

Food Bank Drive 
Don't forget that we are collecting canned goods for the Food Bank here 
in town.  If everyone brings just one can to each Guild meeting, we will 
be able to take over 100 cans to the Food Bank each month.  It seems im-
possible that there are hungry people here in this beautiful town, but it's 
not, and there are!  Please help us collect canned food each month--it's 
not a lot to do, and the collective results are really wonderful.  Thanks!



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
September 10th, 2009  6:30 p.m.

Next Month’s Meeting 
October 8th, 2009  6:30 p.m. 

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa	Barbara,	CA	93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 19th of September for the October issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Sangster Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


